FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

250 Student Union

May 10, 2011

Veenstra called the meeting to order with the following members present:  Ahrberg, Atekwana, Avakian, Bartels, Damron, DeSilva, Grafton, Jordan, Kennison, Krehbiel, Lacy, Lawlor, Materer, McCann, Meek, Miller, Osteen, Russell, Verchot-Lubicz and Yellin.  

Also present:  Allen, S., Barnes, L., Bird, L., Clarke, S., Fry, P., Hargis, B., Holcomb, R., Holyoak, R., Marshall, S., Miller, B., Page, M., Shutt, G., Simpson, J., Simpson, J., Sternberg, R., Weaver, J. and Wilson, S. 

Absent:  Caldwell, Dare, Emerson, Harris, Hickman, Klatt, Schestokat, Smay, Suter, Taylor.
HIGHLIGHTS
Recognition of Outgoing Councilors………………………………………………………………

KOSU……………………………………………..…………...……………………………………

Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations …………...……………………………...
Remarks and Comments from the President……………………………………………………….

Reports of Standing Committees …………………………………………………………………..


Academic Standards and Policies ………………………………………………………….


Recommendations………………………………………………………………….


Athletics ……………………………………………………………………………………


Budget ……………………………………………………………………………………...

Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ……………………………………………………


Faculty ……………………………………………………………………………………...


Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………………………………


Research ……………………………………………………………………………………

Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………………………………


Rules and Procedures ………………………………………………………………………

Student Affairs and Learning Resources …………………………………………………..

Reports of Liaison Representatives ………………………………………………………………..

GPSGA …………………………………………………………………………………….
New Business ………………………………………………………………………………………


Introduction of new Councilors ……………………………………………………………

Veenstra called the meeting to order.

Veenstra asked for approval of the April 12, 2011 minutes. Ken Bartels moved and Tom Jordan second to approve the minutes. Motion passed.

Veenstra asked for approval of the May 10, 2011 agenda. Tom Jordan moved and Mindy McCann second to approve the agenda. Motioned passed.
Recognition of Out-Going Councilors – John Veenstra 
Certificates of appreciation for service to Council were presented to out-going Councilors:

Mindy McCann, Bud Lacy, Sissy Osteen, Tom Jordan, Bruce Russell and Ken Bartels. Karen Hickman, Lloyd Caldwell, Tracy Suter and Art Klatt were not in attendance at the meeting and their certificates will be mailed to them.
Special Reports:

A. Kelly Burley – KOSU
Kelly Burley thanked all the councilors for their support of the radio station and presented the following power point presentation.
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KOSU just completed their spring fundraiser and had a record amount raised $202,000. This consisted of over 1,600 contributors. This is by far the single biggest fundraiser in the history of the radio station. 974 brand new first time contributors to KOSU in this pledge drive alone. The number of people who are contributing to KOSU has steadily increased over the years. KOSU was redesigned in the hopes of creating more listeners which would create more investors. In 2008, membership numbers were at 1,526 of which 526 were new members. This year KOSU has 3,766 active contributors with again 974 of these being first time contributors. This is in just one pledge drive this year. There is another one in the fall. 
In terms of dollars, this was flat from 2004 to 2007. Totals were around $180,000. Burley is projecting for 2011 $305,000 in listener contributions to the radio station. KOSU feels their program schedule is really beginning to pay off in terms of listener support which is the backbone of KOSU in the future. 

Burley highlighted the number of listeners that KOSU current have. Several different parameters are related to listenership. One happens to be the average quarter hour listeners to a station. How many people are listening to KOSU in a given 15 minute time frame. Another measure is the cume, the total cumulative audience in a given week. KOSU cume numbers are really good.
Listener support is more important than ever because of  federal funding issues. Public Radio and Broadcasting funding has been an issue in Congress. For KOSU this is $180,000/year. This dollar amount is received from the Corporation for Public Broadcasting. Which KOSU turns around and invests in local and national program production. If KOSU loses its federal funding, they will have to replace the $180,000 they receive from the federal government. Part of the reason for growing listener support as quickly as possible is to offset this potential loss of revenue. 
KOSU has a new frequency in Stillwater at 88.3 FM. This frequency was launched at the end of 2010. This new frequency first signed on on December 29 which happens to be KOSU’s 55th anniversary. KOSU first signed on the air December 29, 1955 as KAMC for A&M College. The first antenna was on a light pole in the parking lot at 6th and Walnut. The station didn’t even cover the A&M Campus at that time. So over the course of 55 years and the support of a lot of folks, KOSU now covers 2/3’s of the state of Oklahoma with 2,000 foot broadcast towers that get the station into both Oklahoma City and Tulsa and points beyond. 88.3 is also a digital HD station. KOSU HD 2 offers 24 hour classical music, 88.3-2. You can get this if you have an HD radio. 80% of this project was funded from a grant through the Corporation for Public Broadcasting. 
KOSU throughout its history has won more than 300 awards for Broadcast Journalism excellence. A few weeks ago KOSU received 8 awards from the Oklahoma chapter of the Society for Professional Journalists. Michael Cross won first place awards – one for investigative reporting and one for election reporting. A contributor to KOSU, John McGuire who is a professor in the School of Journalism, won a first place award for sports reporting. 
Burley has been working over the past 3 years to improve the relationship between KOSU and OSU. To this end, KOSU has launched a number of local program initiatives. KOSU has a staff of 8 full time employees. Then and Now is a weekly history series that KOSU does in partnership with the Oral History program at the library. Campus Connection each week with Burns Hargis. The last episode will air tomorrow morning. This will wrap up the spring semester. This is a great opportunity for KOSU to talk about the accomplishments of OSU faculty and students. As well as projects that is occurring on campus. President Hargis has been very gracious with his time. This is a great outreach tool for the University to share with 10’s of 1,000s of listeners. Acre Notes is another project that KOSU does with Agriculture Communications. This is basically a 2 minute modular series that discusses issues related to rural living. Things about how to manage the wildfire risk on your property, water issues, etc. This airs each Monday morning. KOSU is proud to be a part of Allied Arts. KOSU sponsors their season of performances and promote their upcoming concerts. KOSU is also the media sponsor for the Spear School of Business Oklahoma City and Tulsa executive management briefings. 

KOSU’s mission is about creating community. KOSU feels this is important to having a successful public radio station. KOSU is trying to have a more visible face presence in the communities it serves. KOSU seeks to engage the community in everything they do. Please contact KOSU if you have any newsworthy events. If KOSU cannot use the material, their national partners at NPR are always looking for experts on different topics and issues. If anyone is interested in a session with KOSU to learn about the story pitching process and what they look for in a newsworthy story, KOSU would be glad to visit your department to demonstrate the process. 
Kelly Burley opened the floor for questions. Ken Bartels asked where things were with the Congressional legislation funding. Burley stated that the concurrent resolution that was approved most recently did not include any cuts to public broadcasting. This just gets KOSU through the end of the current fiscal year. The debate will renew for fiscal year 2012. Three years ago KOSU’s federal funding as a share of the total budget was closer to 40%. Currently it is 18%. KOSU is planning now for a possible future without federal funding. Barbara Miller asked if KOSU receives extra federal funding for 88.3-2. Burley stated that KOSU does not receive additional funding. The station receives one appropriation from CPB and this is for KOSU. This includes 91.7, the new 88.3 and 107.5. President Hargis commented that the fundraising success was particularly notable in light of very negative national press about public radio. KOSU is a wonderful outreach for the university and a great asset for the Stillwater community and the state of Oklahoma. 
Report of Status of Council Recommendations:

Provost Sternberg reported that there are no recommendations pending. Provost Sternberg wanted to update the council members on the searches currently in progress. The Veterinary Dean search has been successfully concluded. Jean Sander will be starting August 1, 2011. The search for Associate VP for International Relations was successfully concluded as well. David Henneberry has already started. The search for the Graduate Dean had stalled but a late candidate, Cheryl Tucker from Missouri, is moving in a positive direction. OSU has offered her the position. It has not been publically announced yet. Ms. Tucker will be in Stillwater to visit next weekend. The search for the Dean of Engineering did not conclude successfully and is continuing. The university hopes to fill this position as soon as possible. Administration is looking for an interim Dean and Provost Sternberg will be conducting interviews with relevant members of the engineering college including Associate Deans, Department Heads, Regents Professors and others in order to get recommendations for an interim. The interim Dean would start around July 1. The search for the Education Dean had one candidate come in and one withdraw. A third candidate is coming in later this week. If this does not converge, administration will continue the search and bring people to campus in the fall. 
Remarks and Comments from the President – Burns Hargis

President Hargis stated that commencement went well. It was well attended with 3, 000 students who walked between Friday night, Saturday and Saturday night. President Hargis thanked the committee who helped put this event together. 
The OSU-OKC search for a new President was successful. Natalie Shirley has been named the new President of OSU-OKC. Ms. Shirley happens to be an OSU graduate and a lawyer. She most recently served as Secretary of Commerce under the Henry administration. She’s been in Washington DC for many years and was the CEO of a major mutual fund. President Hargis feels the Ms. Shirley will be a wonderful ambassador for OSU-OKC. 

Enrollment numbers continue to be robust. President Hargis would not be surprised to see 4, 000 students in this freshman class. Last year’s class was the largest since 1981 and this one looks to top those numbers. 
On the budget, President Hargis feels that a consensus will be coming shortly. President Hargis feels the cuts will range somewhere between 5% and 7%. OSU has been preparing and dreading this year. This is the first year without any stimulus money and the rainy day money is all gone as well. President Hargis feels that OSU will be able to move forward and not diminish the university’s academic mission. 
President Hargis wanted to thank John Veenstra for his service as Chairman of the Faculty Council. President Hargis stated that he has been blessed with some very talented and patient chairman of Faculty Council since his arrival on campus starting with Bob Miller, Jean Van Delinder, Bruce Russell and currently John Veenstra. President Hargis looks forward to working with Clint Krehbiel next year. 
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES – Mindy McCann – Update
11-05-01-ASP

Tuition Appeals - Changes to the Tuition Appeals and Late Drop Process
The substantive changes are:

1. Streamline the late drop petition process to reduce the number of petitions that require action from individual faculty members.  If the circumstance that warranted the late drop occurred before the withdrawal deadline, then a retroactive withdrawal is granted and individual faculty members will not need to make decisions involving circumstances they are unaware of.   If, however, the circumstances that warranted the late drop occurred after the withdrawal deadline, then the individual faculty member will still need to assign an appropriate grade, i.e. W or WF.
2. Give the committees (late drop and tuition appeal) the authority to review a petition that is received after the deadline, should they determine the circumstances warrant a late review.  Currently, this review is done by a representative from the provost’s office and one from financial affairs.  This will give this authority to the committee who is more familiar with the process.
3. Clarify that students whose petitions are denied by the committees may request an additional committee review if new documentation or information is submitted.  This is the current practice and simply specifies this.
4. Clarify that students who enroll, do not attend, but fail to cancel their enrollment may, on a one-time basis, receive a partial refund. A portion of the tuition may be non-refundable because the University has incurred costs associated with advising, registration, and reserving class seats that could not be occupied by other students. The Tuition Appeal Committee procedural documents will set the non-refundable portion. The current non-refundable level is 15% of the in-state tuition rate ($62 for a 3-credit-hour course; $308 for a 15-credit-hour course load). Note that non-attending students have rarely paid their bill, so the “refund” is actually a forgiveness of debt.  
5. Establish an expedited approval process for tuition appeals that clearly and without question meet the criteria of the policy. This expedited process has been tested successfully for the past year.

John Veenstra said there is a recommendation from a standing committee and does not require a second. Dr. Veenstra asked for discussion on the recommendation. Bruce Russell stated that the committee labored over this particular item a fair amount and he feels that there is a genuine concern on the students behalf of trying to give them money back if they don’t attend class but at the same time there’s a legitimate concern that faculty have that a student who is enrolled in a class is taking up a slot that somebody else could have had. Russell feels that there should be some cost associated with this. Russell feels that there is a broad consensus of the people he has talked to that support a cost to students. Russell is in favor of the recommendation. The question was asked if the fee would apply also to students who sign up in the pre-enrollment period and they never show up as freshman or would there be a different fee structure. Is this only for current students? McCann said that a student who attends another university after signing up in the pre-enrollment period would probably get all their money back. All of the petitions will still be reviewed by the committee so they could still make any decision. But what will be in the policy is that generally there is a cost associated with staying in the class. This is so the perception that a student who never attended class doesn’t owe money. The committee still has the option to give someone back all their tuition particularly if that is an advisor error. They will get back all their money. Joseph Simpson asked if there was still time at the beginning of the semester that a student will be able to withdraw without being charged. McCann answered yes, none of those things have changed. Motion Passed.
11-05-02-ASP

Undergraduate Research Scholars - The University create an 






Undergraduate Research Scholar designation on the transcript of 






undergraduate students who complete specific requirements associated 





with the conduct, presentation and publication of original research work.
Students must complete all of the following requirements to receive the Undergraduate Research Scholar designation:

1. For a minimum of two semesters, the student must be engaged in and contribute substantively to research or creative inquiry with a faculty mentor and/or faculty-led team.
2. The student must present his or her research or creativity project at a state, regional, or national conference or juried artistic venues such as art exhibitions, concerts, or festivals.
3. The student must publish their work or a manuscript related to their creativity product, in a refereed research or professional journal (or has it accepted for publication).

The committees’ idea is to encourage undergraduate students to participate in research and that when they do so, some sort of recognition would be given. There was some discussion about setting the bar too high for this designation. The committee took the philosophy that since this is the first time to offer this designation; they did not want to be awarding this to everyone. So the committee is setting the bar relatively high. If it turns out that the bar is too high it can be lower at a later date. It would be all but impossible to raise it at a later date. McCann feels that they are starting out at a reasonable level. Barbara Miller asked how a student using art exhibitions could meet the requirements. McCann said that the committee had a person from the arts on the committee and this person stated that often students write papers discussing whatever their artistic product is. This is something that occurs and the committee feels they are covered. Bob Avakian asked if the “published” requirement means that the student needs to be the listed or lead author of the paper. Avakian clarified that it is notoriously difficult for an undergraduate to be the lead author on a paper. McCann feels that they do not need to be the lead author and they can be listed under their professors. Melanie Page stated that this is probably the more likely scenario. One of the reasons that Page likes this recommendation is that as a faculty mentor, if a student came to me with this goal I believe I would be more efficient in helping them reach this goal. The committee is not asking faculty to do anything different or extra. Faculty could put on their A&D form that one of their students received this designation. Page feels that this will help her push herself harder to make sure her undergraduates reach this level of work. That will in turn help their careers. Joseph Simpson added that the committee might want to consider expanding the definition of publication. He thinks getting an art gallery presentation of a painting or being included in any research report that is not necessary a refereed article might be difficult. Barbara Miller asked how this might work with students who have a WIN scholarship. Would this be work from a higher level than a WINs research award? Melanie Page answered yes. This would apply to honors thesis, senior thesis, Wentz research, Nib lack scholars. This is pushing them to the next level as well as their mentors. Bruce Russell stated that he agrees 100% with what Melanie Page addressed regarding faculty members who are doing these things anyway. Let’s go ahead and get that paper done so we can have this designation. Bob Miller also agrees but wants to make council aware that for a student to make a significant enough contribution to publish a paper, two semesters might not be enough time in the lab. For consideration for graduate school in Bob Millers field, most universities want between 6 and 8 semesters in a research lab to consider students as prime candidates for graduate school. Bob doesn’t feel the recommendation needs to be changed. Bruce Russell commented that a student can make a significant contribution as part of a team as well. Motion Passed.
11-05-03-ASP

Syllabus Requirements - All instructors of record for courses having 



regularly-scheduled meeting times be required to distribute a semester 



plan (i.e. a syllabus), either electronically or physically, during the first 



week of courses. 




Courses without regularly-scheduled meeting times (of which the 




most common examples are independent study, directed readings, thesis 



(5000) and dissertation (6000) research, and the like), are exempted from 



this policy, though even in these cases a written plan or agreement of some 


kind between student and instructor can prove helpful and prevent 




subsequent grade or credit disputes.

The rationale for this recommendation came to the committee from Jon Comer. It can be found as an attachment to the agenda. Shelia Kennison asked if there was a sense of how many courses on campus operate without a regular syllabus. McCann answered not, but the Grade Appeals Board would say that there are enough exceptions to have some cases every semester. Steve Damron, former Grade Appeals member, said that the overwhelming number of grade appeals were associated with not having a syllabus or not having a clear syllabus. At least the appeals that were overturned. Bob Miller served as chair of the Grade Appeals Board for a number of years and concurs. Ken Bartels served as co-chair of the Grade Appeals Board this year and there were certainly cases that came in with either a weak syllabi or syllabi that were not objective to the point that it would prevent the case. Just saying that a syllabus is a requirement will help and have people focused a little bit more. Motion Passed
Mindy McCann presented the following committee year end report:

Year-End Report

from the

ACADEMIC STANDARDS AND POLICIES COMMITTEE

May 10, 2011

Melinda McCann, ASP Chair, Statistics

Jordan Simpson, Student Government Association

Karin Schestokat, Foreign Languages

Ed Harris, Educational Studies

David Rubenstein, School of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering
John Baird, Occupational and Adult Education

Erinn Tucker, Graduate and Professional Student Organization

Annemarie Condacse, Music 

During the academic year the committee made several recommendations that were approved by the Faculty Council.  Below are summaries of these recommendations:

1. On October 12, 2010 the Council approved a recommendation clarifying the policy on undergraduate minors and specifying a graduate minor policy.

2. On March 8, 2010 the Council approved a recommendation to modify the “What Would Pete Do?” web site to make it clear that this document was developed by the students and does not represent the views of any academic unit.

3. On May 10, 2011 the Council approved a recommendation to modify OSU Policy and Procedures 2-0206 to modify the late drop and tuition appeals process.

4. On April 10, 2011 the Council approved a recommendation to create an Undergraduate Research Scholar designation on the transcript for undergraduate students. 

On May 10, 2011 the Council approved a recommendation to require a syllabus for all instructors of record for courses with regularly-scheduled meeting times.

Respectfully Submitted,

Melinda H. McCann, Ph.D.

Associate Professor of Statistics

Oklahoma State University

ATHLECTICS – Art Klatt – Update
Mindy McCann presented a summary of the Athletics survey that went out on the listserv to everyone. McCann wanted to make sure everyone knew that this was a self-selected survey. So keep in mind when you review the results that the people who choose to participate could have strong feelings about the topic. It was asked how many responded to the survey. There were 364 partial responses, 278 were complete. McCann explained that this survey was done through SharePoint and unfortunately the button that let you leave the survey was right next to the button that took you to the next page. John Veenstra stated that these results are more for information usage. Bruce Russell asked if the survey would be posted on the website and it can be. McCann announced that there is another survey out about an academic surcharge on athletic tickets. This survey has gone out to all the NCAA Division One schools. The survey should end in the next couple of weeks. 
BUDGET – Ken Bartels – Year End Report
Ken Bartels presented the following committee year end report:
Annual Report - University Faculty Council Budget Committee for Academic Year 2010-2011

May 10, 2011

Members: Ken Bartels -Chair; Andrea Arquitt; Eliot Atekwana; Lloyd Caldwell; Michael Dicks; Cheryl Giddings, Rodney Holcomb; Bud Lacy; Clint Krehbiel  


Over the course of the year the Budget Committee reviewed, discussed, and acted on a number of issues.



Early in the academic year, the Committee discussed the concept of a Phased Retirement Program at OSU. This idea originated at the administrative and HR levels but conceptually involved multiple faculty issues including tenure and financial impact to the University. With that in mind, the Committee submitted a joint resolution with the FC Retirement and Fringe Benefits Committee to request formation of a Task Force to study the issue.  A thorough study and report was submitted to Faculty Council and this information was used as the basis for the filed resolution. An amendment was approved during Council discussion that requested a financial incentive be applied. The approved resolution and amendment were forwarded to the President for consideration. Although the incentive package was not approved, the resolution to institute a pilot Phased Retirement Program was approved and is in effect.  The Task Force will be maintained to study acceptability of the OSU program by eligible individuals and be available to consider appropriate changes.  Bob Miller asked if there were any plans to follow up with those who choose not to take the Phased Retirement. Mark Lawlor answered yes there will be a survey that comes out probably in September to see why so few faculty decided to take the Phased Retirement program and this needs to be reported back to the regents. The task force is still intact. Joe Weaver stated that early feedback from faculty that the timing was just too tight to make this kind of decision. There is interest there, most faculty needed more time to review the program and they are interested for next year. There are probably a dozen or so who are interested. Ken stated that when they visited with the OU senate that they were very envious that OSU had it approved and moving forward. 


Other Committee discussions involving ways to improve/enhance the university budget status and positively affect legislative activity for higher education were common topics. Changes to increase the budget (tuition increase, enrollment increase, and student retention), minimizing cuts, and regaining lost ground in faculty salaries were often discussed and will be topics to continue in the next year.


With the formation of a Budget Utilization Committee by the Provost’s office, some overlap of topics were discussed in both committees including HR issues (retirement, fringe benefits), parking and transit, energy conservation, physical plant services and overall University budget. 

A recurrent theme for debate involved services charged to the University or subsidies provided to non-educational entities within the University. This issue remains to be settled. Specific items discussed included subsidy to the Athletic Department, charges to the University by the OSU Foundation, fees charged by Transit and Parking, as well as charges from Physical Plant services.  Speakers have included members of the HR staff, Transit Services, Physical Plant Services, and the VP for Finances. 

Faculty compensation increases including potential mid-year adjustments or bonus packages will continue to be topics of discussion in lieu of potential budget shortfalls for the next academic year.  

CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY AND SECURITY – Tom Jordan – Update/Year End 


Report
The committee met last month and reviewed the Landscape Master Plan Draft.  The committee compiled a set of recommendation, which were forwarded to the Long Range Facilities Planning office and the Landscape consultants. Later in the month the Landscape consultants met with Landscape Steering Committee to go over the draft document. This meeting was scheduled for two hours, but ended up lasting eight and half hours. Needless to say, we are relatively far from a final Landscape Master Plan.

Tom Jordan presented the following committee year end report:
This year was a special year for the CFSS committee. For the first time in at least six years there were no safety issues to deal with or were there any discussions about renaming Murray Hall.  During the year the committee members continued to volunteer as liaison with OSU administration appointed committees dealing with issues of campus facilities, safety and security The committee continued its focus on ensuring that the Faculty has a voice at all levels on topics concerning facilities, safety and security. I would like to thank the members of the committee for the help with this effort: Matt O’Brien, Art Klatt, Charles Leider, Trish Hughes, Jim Criswell and Stephanie Rogers.  Some of the major topics that we addressed this year were the Campus Irrigation System, Landscape Master Plan and Parking. As a reminder, the faculty/staff parking rates will become $76 next year, $98 in 2012 and $120 in 2013.
FACULTY – Udaya DeSilva – Year End Report
Udaya DeSilva presented the following committee year end report:
Year End Report (2009-2010) – Faculty Committee
The mandate of the Faculty Committee is to formulate and recommend policies governing faculty stated including appointment, tenure and promotion, dismissal, working conditions, workloads or any other similar concerns of general faculty.

The Faculty Committee for 2010-2011 consisted of Udaya DeSilva – Chair, David Yellin, Randy Taylor and Steve Damron representing the faculty council, Rebecca Bensen-Cain, Mary Kutz and Allen Finchum representing the general faculty and Ken Bell representing the emeriti faculty.
We worked on several initiatives this year. The foremost of which was the OSU policy on dispute resolution, specially pertaining to issues arising from tenure and promotion decisions. We believe that the existing policy is quite cumbersome and also not uniform across campus. We worked on developing some uniform guidelines for the process so it is fair and protects the rights of all involved. We are also looking at other issues facing faculty that could be addressed with the grievance mechanism in place. This work is very much in progress and would be continued next year.
The second initiative we were involved with was the allocation and distribution of teaching associated resources on campus. This issue has become even more pertinent with the increased emphasis on increasing student numbers and with one of the largest freshmen classes in a long time and with record graduate enrollment. We are examining how some of the teaching resources are distributed, the relationship between the resource allotment and student contact hours, majors etc. 
As done in the past, our committee was called upon to provide input on a few disputed tenure and promotion issues. 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY – Nick Materer – 



Year End Report
Nick Materer presented the following committee year end report:

Long Range Planning and Technology Committee 2010
· Complexity of the IT/local IT dynamics, Helping local ITC (raised by a faculty member)

· Emeriti software 

Documents produced
 



we have not received any feedback

· Content Management

· D2L - CMS review

· ITunes University
Marketing only?  http://itunesu.okstate.edu/



High costs over a certain usage.
.


Some courses are using this service – Policy?

·  Clickers

Status?

· SS number on computers
Current software is not good.
 



IT has new software
.



Using it to check and clean attached storage

· Internet

· Wireless

Aiming for coverage on campus

· Network Registration
Will start sometime - when?
 


Will enforce the no-router rule
 


Issue - high jack cost, money will need to be allocated

· Bit torrent

New Issue, blocking starts this summer

· "Personal" web pages? - IT can setup location for faculty.

· Remote Wipe


Next Year, Collecting Information

· New IT Policies


Next Year

RESEARCH – Jim Smay – No Report
RETIREMENT and FRINGE BENEFITS - Mark Lawlor – Year End Report
Mark Lawlor presented the following committee year end report:

Current status:

Phased retirement program ---  has been communicated and invitations sent to those in which this is pertinent --- 4 information sessions were held.  Paperwork is due into the Provost office by May 16 – A. Matoy is expecting 2 – 4 people to enter that program…which will then be re-evaluated next year at this time.

 There will be a survey put forth to faculty this August or September – concerning this program – we ask you to please make an effort to respond.  

The Faculty was asked to respond to a survey that this committee put forth in January --- a response of 602 was recorded.  The results from this survey will be posted on the Council web page – thank you Tricia White --- if you would like to see the data received.  

This information was looked at carefully by this committee and we recorded the major issues found.

The survey data was shared with Ann Matoy and she reviewed the results and read all 73 pages of written comment.

The main issues that we found are:

Wellness

Health care 

1. The cost of Employee Premiums

2. Prescription Drug program – co-pay 90 day to 30 day

3. The high cost of Family premiums

4. Retiree Medicare options

Many responded to the lack of any program concerning Tuition Remission for dependents of faculty.

Other concerns included:

Sick Leave Pool

Domestic Partner benefits

Easier communication – much confusion about benefits

What is being worked upon at this time:

In the area of wellness
YMCA program  $29.00  per month – thru  Blue Cross/Blue Shield – they are also  working to see if they can get reduced OSU rates at Curves and other health clubs in the area.

Both BCBS  and the Wellness Center here in Stillwater  are covering  Matabolic Syndrome Programs     - working with both healthy eating and healthy lifestyle…

Working on a Blue C  B S  DIABETES Care Management program … with those participating in this education program receiving free testing strips….

We also spoke about other programs modeling after a program here at OSU in the late 90’s for pregnant women – called Special Beginnings…..again those participating in the educational program  ----- it cost $200,000 for pre-mature babies

We are working with Dining services to have some program that would positively reinforce healthy eating   ---  again this behavioral modification will drastically reduce our healthcare costs.

HEALTHCARE 

      BCBS  2010  -- “we will not go out for bid ---  we may choose to bid early for 2013 ---  2011 January and February  saw a decrease in our healthcare claims   ……….March was up again – data for April has not been received.

Next year  2011  fall – plans to submit/re-work a proposal for tuition remission for faculty dependents.

RULES and PROCEDURES – Robert Avakian – Update/Year End Report
Bob Avakian presented two motions to clarify a few items in the by-laws. 
A. ELECTION CLARIFICATION
Motion:
It is recommended that the following language be added to the by-laws in the appropriate position:

“Anyone, otherwise qualified, may run as representative for any constituency in which they are qualified to vote.  However, no one may run for two representative’s positions in the same election or hold more than one representative’s position at any time. “

Rationale:

This answers the question, “Since OSU-Tulsa faculty vote in two elections, can they run in both elections?” before it is asked.  They may indeed, run in either election, but not in both elections in the same election cycle. The phrase prohibiting simultaneous positions simply complete thought though and also avoids a possible question.

B. ELECTION ELIGIBILITY CLARIFICATION

Motion:  That the following language be added to the by-laws of the Faculty Council in the appropriate location.

"No faculty member may run in two elections at the same time.  This includes officer positions of the Faculty Council or any other elected position on the Faculty Council." 

Rationale:  This will prevent anyone from running in two elections simultaneously regardless of their voting rights.   It will ultimately prevent anyone from simultaneously representing two constituencies.  

1) A person holding two positions might well face the problem of conflicting interests were the two constituencies have differing opinions and goals.  This is to be avoided as it would disenfranchise one set of constituents.
John Veenstra asked if there was discussion regarding the two proposed by-law changes. Since these are amendments to the by-laws these are not recommendations to the administration. These are just clarifications to the by-laws regarding the election process. Bruce Russell asked if this requires a vote of the faculty. The Faculty Council needs to approve the motions to be able to bring them before the general faculty for a vote. This vote is to be able to bring these to the faculty for a vote. Both Motions Passed. 

Bob Avakian presented the following committee year end report:
This year’s committee consisted of: Drs. DeSilva, McCann, and R. Miller with R. Avakian, chair.  The council administrative assistant, Tricia White provided vital support in all our efforts.

The majority of committee effort went towards defining eligibility of individuals to run in and vote in elections for councilors.  Ms. White oversaw the first all-electronic Faculty Council elections which went very smoothly.  In the future, all elections for councilors will be in electronic format.  

We committed to writing several standing decisions in this area, all of which had track records of at least 4 years, but which were never put in writing nor voted upon by the Council.  These now await a vote by the general faculty.  We also aided in clarification of how to handle people who, at the council president's request, serve a temporary function and then return to their role as a counselor.

A general review of Council bylaws is under way.  The purposes of this review are: to update language, bring the by-laws up to date, eliminate any vague or confusing wording and to proactively address situations which, in the view of the committee, may arise in the future.

R. W. "Bob" Avakian

Instructor

Arts and Sciences/CRC

Oklahoma State Univ. Inst. of Technology

Room 108E, LRC

1801 E. 4th Street, Okmulgee, OK, 74447

918-293-4702
STUDENT AFFAIRS and LEARNING RESOURCES – Karen Hickman – No Report

Report of Liaison Representatives:

GPSGA – Joe Simpson, Past President; Jeff Simpson, Incoming President
Joe wanted to thank everyone who helped GPSGA over the past year. Jeff Simpson stated he is looking forward to working with the Faculty Council next year. Jeff stated that he knows quite a few of the members in attendance as he is also the Study Abroad advisor at OSU. The GPSGA welcome reception will be August 25th. In case you were not aware, Dr. Jacqueline Fletcher, Entomology and Plant Pathology, was the Phoenix Award winner for Faculty this year. This past year the GPSGA did breakfast throughout the colleges and departments around the university. GPSGA is expanding this for next year to more of a town hall format. There will be breakfast for students but also invited will be graduate coordinators, faculty and administrators. 
Old Business – None

New Business – Introduction of new Councilors

The new councilors are: Rodney Holcomb, Deb Vanoverbeke, Robert Cornell, Laura Barnes, Reed Holyoak, Stephen Clarke, Dan Fisher, Matt Lovern and Steve Damron.
Bruce Russell recognized and thanked Dr. John Veenstra for his service as chair of Faculty Council. John has completed 31 years of service to OSU. Russell welcomed Dr. Veenstra to the Club of Past Chairs and presented him with a gavel. Dr. Veenstra turned the meeting over to incoming Chair, Clint Krehbiel to close out the meeting. 
The meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, June 14, 2011 in the Browsing Room, Edmon Low Library. Please make a note of the location change.
Respectfully submitted,

Shelia Kennison, Secretary
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